HARB MINUTES APRIL 2, 2013

Chairman Andrew Harding called the meeting to order at 5 pm and the Pledge of
Allegiance was recited.

Attending were Board Members Andrew Harding, Terry Bryant, Bill Yacovissi, Daryl
Stratton, Teresa Capuzzo, Jay Erb, Council President Joan Hart, Borough Manager
Daniel K. Strausser and Susan Keck.

Also attending were applicants: Reverend Chmii, Priscilla Walrath, and Michael Bonk
representing the Catholic Church.

Minutes: The minutes from March, 2013 were approved with the addition of adding
Paula’s Discount Eye Glasses to page 2, paragraph 2. This was approved by motion of
Terry Bryant, seconded by Bill Yacovissi and carried unanimously.

NEW BUSINESS

The St. Peters Catholic Church proposed enclosing the side porch of 38 Central Avenue
and adding a handicapped accessible ramp. The ramp would not be very noticeable from
Central Avenue, however the Royal Brown railing may be able to be seen. The Church
proposes to take out only the landscaping needed to do the ramp. The recommendation to
Council is to approve on the condition that the Chairman and Borough Manager look at
the railing, and the ornamentation on railing and roof color. This was approved by
motion of Terry Bryant, seconded by Jay Erb and carried unanimously.

Manager Strausser scheduled a work session for April 30™ at 5:00 p.m. to look at the
HARB Ordinance.

The meeting was adjourned at 5:50 pm.

The minutes were respectfully submittedm gf‘h




